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Office of the President 
 
 
 
 
 
     
  

March 9, 2023 
 
Prof. Kajita Takaaki  
President 
Science Council of Japan 
7-22-34 Roppongi, Minato-ku 
Tokyo 106-8555  
Japan 
 
 
Dear Professor Kajita, 
 
Thank you so much for the lovely hospitality at the meeting of the G7 academies. Our time was 
well spent, and it was particularly important to be able to gather in person once again. 
 
I understand that there is a proposal within the government of Japan to change the process by 
which the members of the SCJ are selected. There are nearly as many models for providing 
authoritative science advice to government as there are governments, and no one model fits all 
circumstances. Different advisory structures reflect the needs of the government and the culture 
of the nation. Therefore, it would be inappropriate for foreign science advisory organizations to 
interfere in an internal Japanese discussion. 
 
However, we are all agreed that independence of the scientific advice from political interference 
is crucial for sound scientific input to public policy. For that reason, I hope that any proposed 
changes to the structure and operations of the SCJ will result in either similar or enhanced 
independence in the future. 
 
 
       Sincerely, 

        
       Marcia McNutt  
       President 

National Academy of Sciences 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
It is one of the central tasks of the German National Academy of 
Sciences to provide un-biased, independent science-based advice to 
the German government and the public. To fulfill this task, 
autonomy and independence in the selection of our members as well 
as in choosing and defining our activities are essential. The latter 
includes the free and independent selection of members for working 
groups. Any infringement on this autonomy would imply a 
significant loss in reputation and acceptance of our work in the 
political sphere, in the public, and in the scientific community. This 
would seriously endanger our voice as the honest broker of science 
– a voice that I believe is urgently needed in today’s knowledge-
driven societies. 

 
I am therefore deeply concerned about the situation that the Science 
Council of Japan is subjected to, and I hereby express my solidarity 
with you and your institution.  
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ドイツ科学アカデミーレオポルディーナ会長より日本学術会議会長が受領した

2023年2月21日付け書簡 （公開の許可を得た部分）  
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